Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Pharmacy has received the petition for declaratory statement from Florida State University Board of Trustees (FSU), filed on August 7, 2025. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Sections 465.03(20)(a), 465.018, 465.019, 465.0193, 465.0196 and 465.0197, F.S., Rules 64B16-28.800 and 64B16-28.830, F.A.C., as it applies to the petitioner.

Petitioner asks the Board to issue a Declaratory Statement regarding whether FSU is required to apply for and obtain a pharmacy permit to store, dispense, or administer medicinal drugs/agents to research participants at FSU’s research facility (“Research Site). Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Traci Zeh, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258; (850)488-0595 or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov.

